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Presidentôs Message from Earl James 
 
The Annual General Meeting will shortly be upon us. You should have received your notice of 
the meeting by now. Once again we will have a garden party in the afternoon followed by a 
meeting at Burnett House. The timing of the meeting will give members the flexibility of being 
able to travel in daylight and have no interference with planned evening activities. Donôt forget: 
 
 AGM: 3pm on Saturday 14th March, Burnett House, Larrakeyah. 
 
 
And if you live in the Darwin area and you canôt come, please apologise to Janie Mason. 
 
I have invited the President of the Federation of Australian Historical Societies (FAHS) to attend 
our AGM. He is yet to accept but from what he has said so far there is a distinct possibility that 
he will come. If he comes I will give him an opportunity to tell members what the Federation is all 
about. 
 
Last month I told you that our efforts to gain a permanent headquarters in the Lyons Cottage on 
the Darwin Esplanade were fruitless. Now, sadly, I have to tell you that our efforts with the 
Department of Lands have ended the same way. The Dept put it this way: ña review of the 
departmental asset portfolio has now been conducted, and found, that there is no available 
accommodation which would suit the requirements of the Societyò. This was very disappointing 
and especially so since the department had urged us to put in the application. Now we must 
persist with the not very acceptable accommodation that we have. If anyone has any knowledge 
of a venue that might be available at a reasonable rental please tell me about it. 
 
When you received the notice of meeting for the AGM you also received a nomination form for 
office. Please give it your consideration. We need additional faces at council meetings; faces 
with new ideas; faces that are younger; faces that are committed to the preservation of history. 
We had fifty members attend the Christmas Soiree. I hope to see a similar number at the AGM. 
See you there. 
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FORTHCOMING EVENTS 
 

Tuesday 3 March  - The Albert Borella Ride (more information about Borella on page 5)  

Travelling Borella Display  
The display an be viewed 10am to 1pm in the Smith Street Mall.  
 
Walk with the Borella Ride  
Walk with the Borella Ride as it completes its journey through Bicentennial Park, The Esplanade 
to Stokes Hill Wharf to join in the final farewell to Borella as ñhe boards his ship to Townsville to 
enlist in the Australian Armed Forces.ò This segment will be presented by Ray Martin.  
 
If you are able to wear a1915 costume to mark the occasion and want to be involved in the 
filming of the documentary, you are welcome to register. Registrations are taken before 4pm at 
Bicentennial Park, opposite One30 Esplanade & Daly Street. The Walk is 3km long and 
commences at 4.15pm.    
 
The Borella Ride ï Final Farewell 
The Final Farewell will take place at Stokes Hill Wharf from 5pm to 7pm  
 
For more information www.theborellaride.com.au 
 
Wednesday 4 March ï Ted Lingôs Book Launch at NT Archives Service, Kelsey Crescent, 
Milner at 5.30pm 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

About the Author 
 
Ted Ling worked for the National Archives of Australia for 31 years. 
After his retirement in 2006 he commenced a PhD on the Northern 
Territoryôs cattle industry during the Commonwealth period of 
administration, which he completed in 2010. Since then he has 
prepared a number of research guides on behalf of the Archives, 
relating to records held in the Archives Darwin, Adelaide and Canberra 
Offices. His other interests include reading and travelling 

Tedôs book Blame and Martyrs: The Commonwealth 

Government and the Northern Territory Cattle Industry 

1911-1978 will be launched by Emeritus Professor Alan 

Powell. The book launch will be held at the Northern 

Territory Archives Service, Kelsey Crescent, Milner. The 

book will be on sale for $30 (cash only)  

 

Everyone is welcome to attend.  

 

Refreshments will follow the launch  

 

 

http://www.theborellaride.com.au/
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Thursday 12 March at 5.15pm - Borella VC - Territory Hero of the Great War by Dr Tom 

Lewis OAM at the NT Library  
 

 
 
 
 
Friday 13 March ï Talk and Book Launch by Pearl Ogden at the Kennon Estate 4.30pm for 
a 5pm start ï ending at 7pm  
 
Pearl will be presenting a compilation of stories on Barbara James and her life. Katrina Fong Lim, 
Darwin Lord Mayor will launch Pearlôs latest publication Territorians and Their Way of Life. 
Refreshments and a walk around the Kennon Estate will follow. Bring a chair if you need to sit.  

Kennon Estate is located on the corner of Menmuir Street and Coonawarra Road.  

For catering purposes, RSVP by 11 March Email: Pearls_place@bigpond.com or Ph: 89852217 

 
Saturday 14 March at 3pm -  The Societyôs AGM  
 
Our AGM will be held in the gardens of the National Trustôs Burnett House. The meeting will be a 
ñgarden partyò with afternoon tea provided by the Larrakeyah Branch of the National Trust and 
champagne supplied by the Historical Society. The 2014 AGM minutes, nomination form and 
agenda have already been sent out to members. The Audit Report will be available at the 
meeting.   All positions are open and we welcome new Committee members.  
 

Friday 27 March  - National Trust & Historical Society Talk at Burnett House ï  
5.30 for a 6pm start 
 

The speaker will be Dr Stephen Hamilton who will talk about the Charles Darwin University 
Arafura Research Archive.  The Arafura Research Archive (ARA) in the CDU Library collects and 
preserves the papers of individuals and organizations associated with the University. Archivist 
Stephen Hamilton will talk about the role of the Archive and describe some of its key collections. 
More information about the Archive is at the end of this newsletter.  

Entry: $2 for members, $5 for non-members 

Telephone enquiries to Julie: 8946 6835 BH, 8927 9459 AH 

Members and guests are reminded that food and drink cannot be taken inside Burnett House 
 

Who was Albert Borella?  Melbourne fireman, militia soldier, 
adventurer to the Outback interior, he was working around Tennant 
Creek  when he made the  journey to Darwin to enlist in the First 
World War. He made his way walking, by horse, mail cart and rail. 
Borella then had to travel to Townsville by boat to enlist in the Army. 
Once in Europe he served in Gallipoli with the 26th Battalion; 
transferred with it to the Western Front, was promoted three times, 
wounded, commissioned as an officer, and decorated three times - 
finally with the VC for an infantry action where he led from the front. 
Borella survived the war and returned to Australia, he raised a 
family, and served with Home Forces when once again duty called in 
the Second World War. 
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George Woodroffe Goyder Commemoration ï 5 February 
 

The National Trust marked the arrival of Goyder and his party to Port Darwin, 146 years ago. 
Included in the reinactment was the arrival of Goyder (Chris Renahan) in the ñMoontaò and the 
pegging out of Darwin town. About 70 people turned up to witness the event. This followed with 
great music by the Arafura Wind Ensemble, displays, refreshments and buckets of atmosphere.  
 

 

 
 
Chris Renahan as George Goyder 

 

 

 
Chris Renahan with Craig Sandy, the Northern Territory 
Surveyor General 

 

 
Daryl Manzie, the MC 

 

 
One of the displays 

 

George Goyder Exhibition at Northern Territory Archives Service, Kelsey Crescent, Milner 

The Archives are displaying Goyderôs diary which covers the period from 5 February to 1 March 
1869 when Goyder and his men set up camp at Fort Hill, Port Darwin. The exhibition also 
includes a photographic display and early maps from the Archives collection.  
 
NT Archives are open from 9am until 4.00pm weekdays. 
 


